EVERETT MOUNTAINEERS

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

June 14, 2011
ATTENDEES: Ed Andrews, Dave Bliss, Dave Brunner, Forrest Clark, Brent Colvin, Evy Dudey, Doris Hatton, Sandra Ingalls, Deborah Kemp, Geoff Kemp, John Laggart, Bernadette Lamarca, Mike Mashock, Carrie Strandell, Matt Vadnal, Lee Wilcox
Meeting started at 7:10 PM

Last meeting’s minutes reviewed, approved, seconded.
GUEST – Jan Steves
· Will be in the Idatarod

· Looking for sponsorship

· 800-mile journey

· Race starts March 3, 2012
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

CHAIR REPORT – Carrie Strandell
Technology Project (from Martinique Grigg): During our website redesign we realized that our technology platform was very outdated and no longer supported. As a result we are working on updating our back end technology platform. We’ve submitted RFPs to vendors and are working to get bids in for consideration. Attached are the planning documents we put together including a detailed technical specification document. Please take a look and let me know if you have any feedback/ comments. We met with 4 vendors this week and will meet with 3 more next week as we work our way through the RFP process. We’ll be keeping branches and the board up to date.
 
Forest Service Commercial Priority Use Permits: You will see more on this in the coming months, but essentially the forest service (FS) has indicated that our groups need commercial permits for our FEE-based activities on FS land. The process of applying for these permits is complicated and needs to be undertaken for the entire organization. We feel this is a service we can offer our volunteer leaders from the program center and conservation so we have begun the process of researching and organizing for a permit application. This will involve coordination across the branches and we are hoping to start information gathering process with the budget. 
 

Volunteer Compensation:  About this issue, a wide range of viewpoints were expressed.  Fundamentally, last year we paid over $70k (which is 1/3rd of our overall annual shortfall) for services performed for the Mountaineers.  Given that we are a volunteer-driven organization but do need to bring in specialized talent at time-to-time, we need to find a way to drive transparency into this process and find a healthy balance.  During the next time you meet with your organizations, please get a sense for how your volunteers think about this tradeoff.

MEMBERSHIP – Doris Hatton
· Successful potluck/gear grab

OUTDOOR YOUTH COMMITTEE – Sandra Ingalls
· Two applicants

· Wine tasting in October

HIKING – Ed Andrews
· Meeting on July 20

CLIMBING – Brent Colvin
· 29 Basic Climbing students
· Leading on Rock

· Last field trip June 11-12 weekend

· Budget up a little
BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Evy Dudey
· Laurie Ward has left the organization

· Blair Cossey quit

· Looking for Interim Director

· No board meeting last month; meets every two months
· Fund raising is in progress

· Peak Society event on July 7; former Gov. Dan Evans as guest
· Tech 2.0 proposals sent in

· No final decision on donation process

· Next meeting in August will be about budget process

SKIING – Lee Wilcox
· Meeting in August

NOMINATING COMMITTEE – Dave Bliss
· Sent out request to each committee regarding help needed in setting up RadReels and Banff event

· Meeting on June 21

· Need Operations Manual committee

SCRAMBLING – Mike Mashock
· 5 extension students from last year graduated

· Nobody interested in the public speaking class

· 4 potential people for leadership

· No response to Rad Reels help request

· 11 graduating from Scrambling Class

LOTM – Forrest Clark/Geoff Kemp
· Next meeting June 15

· Welcome new members Geoff & Deborah Kemp

· NTD led by Geoff Kemp – 22 volunteers, productive day, 1200 feet of finished trail looks great
· Nationwide downturn in volunteerism

· $1700 Microsoft grant money will be turned over to the committee

· Need people with carpentry skills to work on Pilchuck Lookout

· Gas-powered tools will be used on trails

· Can get a work party from the Climbing committee – need a date

BUDGET – Dave Brunner
· Go over the general instructions sent out by Blair Cossey about this year’s budget
· Committee that are going to be authorized for expenses

· Administrative budget changes

· Timeline issue:

· May 31 – instructions sent out to give to various committees

· July 3 – budget needs to be turned in to Program Center (PC)
· June 25 – deadline for submission of budget to Dave

· Expenses are going to be different; need to be careful about how we are projecting our expenses and what increases in revenue we are looking at this year
· Increase course fees by 5%; no increase in membership dues; 20% of course and activity fees that we generate go to the PC; each branch share a certain percent of the dues revenue – last year, the two offset each other

· What percent the branch will get has not been determined yet; sharing the dues revenue is an incentive for each branch to get new members
· PC cutting back on expenses

· Activities (that generate income) on public lands will be charged – about 3% of the course revenue

· Budget B&O taxes under Administrative expenses

· Capital expenditures – things that cost over $1550 and have a useful life of more than two years, e.g. laptops, PA system

· Question - $600 to Ira Stevens ACA-IDW (American Canoe Association  - Instructor Development Workshop – not enough detail on this account

· Be more accountable in how we handle our reimbursements

· New accounting where PC writes the checks, we get a monthly report
· When submitting expenses, cc Dave for records purposes

· Send to PC a list of those designated to sign off expense vouchers

· Pool all the branches money into one big account to invest for a bigger yield
· Potential expenses:

· Budget $600 to Social Committee for Floral Hall rent

· Leadership Course - $400

· Banquet Speaker - $1000?
· Scrambling – Seattle branch requiring helmets for anytime there is ice ax practice; need to purchase 20 helmets for the Scrambling committee; rescue rope for new leaders - $1200 needed to cover those items
· PC budgeted Banquet and Social Committee as separate committees
· Gas-powered equipment for LOTM – 2 chainsaws and chainsaw training

OTHER ISSUES:
· Banff and Rad Reels will happen in 2012; Geoff will be in charge

· Fred Beckey – potential banquet speaker
· Chairs needed for

· Communications committee

· First Aid Committee

· Website 

Next meeting: 

Date: July 12, 2010

Place: Woodtone

Time: 7:00pm
